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Good Afternoon Mr. Wilmes,
 
Our Director Mike Ulrich has given his permission for you to use our Master
Agreements 12439 and 12503 with Atlantic Pipe Services.
 
Thank you,
 
Devan North
Management Specialist
Volusia County Public Works
Water Resources & Utilities
dnorth@volusia.org
386-822-6465 x 13639
 
From: Wilmes, Edward <Edward.Wilmes@MyClearwater.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 2:07 PM
To: Devan North <DNorth@volusia.org>
Subject: [EX] Master Agreement 780 12439--1 and 780 12503-2: Atlantic Pipe Services, LLC
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Good afternoon.
 
I am writing today regarding the captioned subject Master Agreements awarded to Atlantic
Pipe Services, LLC (APS), 1420 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd, Sanford, FL  on, or about 1
November 2024.   These Agreements have been presented to the City of Clearwater by a
representative of APS as being able to be used as a “piggyback” contracts for the City of
Clearwater for the services contained in the Agreements at the unit rates listed therein.
 
It is my understanding that unless a contract includes express consent language that the
document may be used for the purposes of “piggybacking”, written permission is required to
be provided by the contract holder, Volusia County, before the contract may be used for the
purposes of “piggybacking”.
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It is for this express reason that I am writing today.  May the City of Clearwater use the
captioned Master Agreements awarded by Volusia County to Atlantic Pipe Services for the
purposes of “piggybacking” for the period of time that the contract is active ?  As written, the
Agreements are valid thru 08/02/2025 and 08/11/2026 respectively. 
 
Please advice if these may be used as a “piggyback”, and if it is anticipated if the Master
Agreement expiry dates will be extended, or if new Master Agreements are likely to be issued
to this Vendor.   
 
I look forward to your response regarding being able to use thesesto “piggyback”, and
regarding the expiry date and possible extension.
 
My sincere thanks.
 
Warmly,
 
ew
 
Edward Wilmes, Manager
Stormwater Division
Public Works Department
City of Clearwater
 
Teams (727)-444-8604
Cell Phone 727-294-3170
 


 





